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Buildings & Grounds Committee Meeting 

 

Date:  November 5, 2019 

Time:  7:35 p.m. 

Location: District Office Board Room 

 

Members in attendance: R. Maginniss, P. Michaluk, B. Burns, E. Pellati, J. Bosse 

Others in attendance:  S. Gellar, R. Antoniello, P. McCann 

 

 

 

Masera Elementary School:  The committee discussed the costs related to maintaining the 

building in anticipation of a potential sale/lease.  A community forum will be held during the 

December Board meeting to discuss the status of the property. 

 

Bond Update:  Mr. Bosse provided an update on the bond projects, including the technology and 

music suites, playgrounds at Bayview and Oquenock, sound and lighting of middle school 

auditoriums, the high school security vestibule, and the security checkpoint on Lions Path.  The 

bidding period for Phase 4b bond work is November 14 through December 4, and bids will be 

opened on December 4.  It is anticipated that winning bids will be approved at the December 

Board meeting.  BBS anticipates submitting Phase 5 bond work to the SED by December 13.  

Currently, the review process takes 10 to 12 weeks, so SED approval is expected mid-March. 

 

Winter soccer club tournament:  The West Islip Soccer Club has requested the use of multiple 

buildings on three separate weekends in February.  Other community groups and permit 

applicants may be affected; Mr. Bosse will provide more information to clarify the implications 

to the district and facilities. 

 

Solar PV Request for Proposals:  The solar PV request for proposals was extended 10 days so an 

addendum could be distributed.  RFPs are expected to be open by mid-November. 

 

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.  


